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April 6, 2021


Dale Lindsay

General Manager, Development Services

City of Nanaimo

455 Wallace Street

Nanaimo, BC V9R 5J6


Re:	 Temporary Housing Sites in Nanaimo


Dear Mr Lindsay,


The Nanaimo Homeless Coalition thanks the City of Nanaimo for requesting our collective input 
during the exploration phase of temporary housing responses in our community.


A small group of leaders from the Coalition met with representatives of the project in Cowichan 
Valley. We also distributed a survey broadly to members of the Coalition in regards to our then 
draft response and provided the opportunity to members of the Coalition to discuss this topic 
at the recent NHC Meeting on April 1, 2021


Below are our responses to the three questions posed to us for our consideration and input. 

A. What is NHC’s position with respect to the establishment of temporary emergency
accommodation, similar to sites underway in Cowichan?

The Nanaimo Homeless Coalition supports in principle all thoughtful, community-engaged, 
supported and funded responses to homelessness. These temporary and transitional shelter 
options should be considered part of the continuum of support to those experiencing 
homelessness in conjunction with a broader plan.


B. Does NHC have any recommendations with respect to the establishment or operations
of temporary emergency accommodations, such as those in Cowichan?

• The establishment of any such accommodations and related operating expectations should
be done through authentic engagement with various community stakeholder representatives
including, but not limited to, Snuneymuxw FN, PWLE, NHC, Chamber of Commerce, School
District 68, RCMP, Island Health, MSDPR, Neighbourhood Associations.

• Staffing and support funding must be adequate and complementary to the level of need of
the intended residents.

• A project of this type should be short to medium-term in duration and part of a larger
transitional plan to permanent housing opportunities.

• We should not delay progress on these types of solutions because the larger goals are still in
development, but they must be accounted for as we develop the broader plan.

• Innovative models in other Canadian communities should be investigated.
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C. Would NHC support in the principle use of existing or future Reaching Home Funds for
the capital and/or operating of these sites?

The Nanaimo Homeless Coalition would, in principle, consider the use of existing or future 
Reaching Home funds for the establishment and support of all innovative community solutions 
to homelessness.


Once again, we are grateful for our inclusion in this process and look forward to future 
collaboration in addressing shared community challenges.


Yours truly,


Jason Harrison

Co-Chair, Nanaimo Homeless Coalition



